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Week 3

Thursday 13th Feb
Opening School 
Mass 9am

Friday 14th Feb
Pupil Free Day - 
Bishop’s Inservic

Week 4

Thursday 20th Feb
Free Dress Day - 
Gold Coin Donation 
to Bushfire Animal 
Relief
 
Friday 21st Feb
TBC - Leadership 
Shirts to be given out 
on Assembly

There’s not a single Australian who hasn’t had their 
heart broken by the recent horrific bushfires that have 
swept our nation.  Yet, remarkably, from the ashes the 
aussie spirit has shone through stronger than ever as 
people from all walks of life band together for a 
common cause.  During this time of pain and 
devastation, kindness is keeping hope alive to help 
Australia heal from fires that would have brought many 
other nations to their knees.  Too often we 
underestimate the goodness, bravery and kindness that 
ordinary people like us can rise to in unexpected 
circumstances.  Helping doesn't have to cost a fortune 
and many hands do make a difference to those doing it 
tough. 

During our first meeting, the student leadership team 
made it known that they wish to do something 
practical to assist.  In an effort to kickstart their first idea 
we will be holding a free dress day Thursday 20th 
February 2020.

The cost of this day is a gold coin and we encourage all 
students to participate.  Funds raised from this first 
venture will be donated to an animal hospital assisting 
our very sick wildlife.  

Thank you to Poppy and Wyatt, Jasmine and Dylan, 
Charlise and Jack for your care and concern and for 
your real example of Catholic social teaching.

http://www.sasrok.catholic.edu.au
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ADOPT-A-COP  |  Last week our adopt-a-cop, Constable Jemal was introduced to 
our senior students and spoke to them about what makes a ‘student leader’ a ‘good 
student leader.’  

Part of his message was around respect and the other around our very own actions.  
His time with us very informative with many students asking questions.  Please ask 
your child what he/she got out of the session and how this can be applied to our 
day-to-day interactions.  Even though the messages heard were the same, students 
will have taken away different messages.  We hope to continue building a strong 
relationship with Constable Jemal this year.

I would love some 
parents to try this 
and let me know 
how it goes!



NO HAT
NO PLAY

NOTES

Date To Topic Author

03/02 All Parents Newsletter T1 W2 Admin

04/02 All Students ICT Code of Practice Mr Oches

04/02 Yr 6 Parents Invite to 
Opening Mass

Mr Presley

05/02 Learning 
Support

L/S letter to Parents Mrs Goodman

06/02 All Parents Coronavirus Update 2 Mr Oches

07/02 Yr 1 Student Info Sheet Mrs Dunn

07/02 Prep - 3 League Stars Program Mrs place

BIRTHDAYS

11/02 Katelyn Borg 12/02 Zoe Palmer

14/02 Paige Ernst

Day Helpers (please contact office if you 
can fill a spot)

Thursday 13th Feb Helpers Needed (Please contact Nina or Office)

Friday 14th Feb (Pupil Free Day) No Tuckshop



Congratulations to our Students of the Week  |    Axl Budby 
Johns, Cally O’Neill, Lucas Borg, Indee Mortimer, Brock Eather, 
Ahlara Keating, Denver Dobie, Nataya Flohr-Fewquandie, Katie 
Boucher, Emma Liston, Brady Kerr, Poppy Goodman, Wyatt Dobie, 
Lucy Johnstone



Mr Stuart Presley
Assistant Principal (RE)
stuart_presley@rok.catholic.edu.au 

“Love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, with all your 
strength, and with all your mind, and your neighbour as yourself” - Luke 10:27) 

Being the face of Jesus at St Anne’s
● Donate small items such as pencils, pens, school supplies, food, clothing to our giving box
● Donate money to the Mission Box located in the office 
● Prepare a cooked meal to be frozen  and passed on to individuals and families in our 

community
● Support our school recycling program by collecting cans, bottles, plastic lids

Every donation goes a long way to improving the lives of people in our school, local and wider 
community. 

mailto:stuart_presley@rok.catholic.edu.au
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Sunday’s Gospel Relfection 
Matthew 5:13-16 - Salt of the earth, light of the world

Prayer

Loving God, you come to us in the 
most ordinary experiences of life. 

Inspired by your Spirit may our lives 
witness to the richness of your love 
revealed in Jesus. 

May our way of living flavour to the 
lives of those around us and may our 
loving be a guide for their hearts. 

We ask this in the name of Jesus our 
brother, confident that you will hear 
us.

Amen. 



We are very excited! This year, we are re-establishing our PMP for our Prep and Year 1 students!

What is PMP?
The Perceptual Motor Program (PMP) is a movement-based program which helps younger 
students improve their eye/hand and eye/foot coordination, fitness, balance, locomotion and 
eye-tracking skills. 

What is covered in a PMP? Actually, a great deal!
Gross motor activities: Rolling, crawling, walking, running, jumping and landing, hopping, skipping, 
galloping, leaping and dodging.
Visual motor activities : eye-hand co-ordination (striking)  eye-foot co-ordination activities (kicking)  
ball activities (throwing and catching)  temporal awareness (developing an internal time structure)
Auditory motor activities:  responding to auditory cues/commands  ability to utilise auditory cues.
Tactile activities: direct touch of difference surfaces, rolling, textures and patterns
Lateralisation activities: Ability to control two sides of the body together or separately.   
Directional awareness: is understanding the concepts of left and right, up and down, in and out, top 
and bottom, and front and back.
Body awareness: is the internal understanding of where the body is in space.
Spatial awareness: is the ability of a child to understand where they are in relation to objects or 
where objects or structures are in relation to each other. It also refers to understanding how an object 
changes in relation to them when they move.

All of these skills are vital to strengthen developmentally when our children are young, as believe it or 
not, all of these developmental skills assist us with reading and writing!

A PMP invitation!

We run our PMP on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday afternoons. Year 1 attend at 1.40pm and Prep 
attend from 2.20pm until 2.55pm on these days.

For this program to work to it’s fullest potential, we need a parent on each station with a staff member, 
and a commitment either weekly or fortnightly. It is suggested to arrive 5 minutes before session to 
make sure you understand the task at the station you are working on. So if this sounds like something 
you would like to assist us with, please contact your Prep or Year 1 child’s teacher! 

Note: these times and days will change when swimming for the junior school begins shortly, 
so please talk to Lisa Vernon (Prep), Julie Dunn and Elyse Walsh (Year 1 teaching staff) for 
these specific details!



Sports News 
Mrs Place



This space is currently under 
construction - please keep an eye 

on it as it will impact year 6.

STUDENT LEADERSHIP  |  Leadership is a quality that all students at St 
Anne’s Catholic Primary School are encouraged and supported to develop.  These 
experiences ensure that students perceive themselves as leaders and have the 
opportunity and confidence to take on leadership roles and find their voice.

 Newsletter 
Report

 Welcomers  Assembly 
Leaders

 Assembly 
Report

TBA TBA TBA TBA



Welcome back.  I hope everyone had a safe and joyful holiday.

This year St Anne’s will continue to offer the school counselling service for the same 
number of days, however, my days at St Anne’s have changed to every Wednesday and 
alternating Mondays.

At different times, families and children may benefit from our counselling service.  School 
counsellors use their expertise to provide short term counselling to support students 
achieve academic success, social and emotional wellbeing and psychological health.  
Counselling occurs when a student or parent/guardian/carer and counsellor set aside time 
to explore concerns.

A school counsellor can assist you and/or your child by providing support and strategies to 
help at school and/or home.  This might include support for; parent/child relationships; 
stress; grief and loss; or significant changes at home.  At school, your child may require 
support with; goal setting; decision-making; learning difficulties; mental health issues; 
social emotional skills and peer relationships.

At times, short term counselling support is not the ideal option; in this case, the school 
counsellor will provide you with a more appropriate referral option.

If you would like your child to access this service, you will need to complete a referral form, 
available from the front office, or alternatively you can request it from your classroom 
teacher or contact me through email (Donnetta_trannore@rok.catholic.edu.au).  If your 
child has accessed the school counsellor in the past, and you would like to continue with 
this added support, another referral form will need to be completed.

Feel free to contact me at the school or email if you have any further questions.

Thank you,
Dee Trannore

Term One Fees  |  Term One Fees will be sent out in the next day or two. There are still 
quite a few outstanding Fees Information Forms to be returned.  If you haven;t returned 
your form you may not receive your Student Discount (if you have 2 or more students 
at a Catholic School in the Diocese.).

Concession Cards  |  If you have an income tested Pension or Concession card you may 
be eligible for a discount on your school fees. Please bring your current card in to Helen 
Barnard if you think you may be eligible. 



P&F AGM

 As we get started for the year we head straight into our first meeting on Monday 17th February. This will be our 
AGM. All positions will be available. 

We are seeking some fresh new faces to our meeting’s to bring new ideas 

The positions available:

President 

Secretary 

Treasurer

Grants Co-ordinator

Fundraising Co-ordinator

 

A P&F meeting is a great place to find out what is happening in the school, gain a better understanding about 
school policies and activities, make a comment, raise a concern or ask a question, and get to know other 
parents in our school community. 

 

At St Anne’s ,the P&F and the school have a very close and positive relationship. The P&F is one avenue you 
may like to explore to support the school in making St Annes Catholic Primary School an even better place for 
you children and our students.

 

If you have some new ideas or would like to get involved with the P&F please come to our first meeting. We will 
be serving some light refreshments for all to enjoy!

 

Our first meeting will be held in the St Annes Office Meeting room from 6.15pm on Monday 17th February. 
Please like and follow our Facebook page 

St Annes Catholic School P&F Association. We always have future meeting dates and loads of information.



ST Anne’s Netball Team  |  Sign on for the netball season will be starting 
soon, Netball is played on Thursday at either 4pm or 5pm.

Cost is $200 per player and season runs till September.  Net set go $120 per 
player and runs for 10 weeks.

Training day TBC.  IF you would like more information to play please 
contact Justeen Mcdonald 0418474560

8 players are needed to enter a ST ANNES team.  




